
 
Norwich Conservation Commission Minutes:  20 October 2009 
 
Present: Craig Layne, Dan Goulet, Brian Kunz, Genevieve Morinville, Peter Silberfarb, William Pierce 
Absent: Frank Olmstead, Lee Michaelides, David Hubbard 
 
Commencement:  7:05 pm 
 
Everyone listed topics for inclusion in the NCC projects section of the fiscal year 08-09 town report. 
 
Genevieve reported that the movement of Elizabeth mine tailings to a new on-site location, part 
of the large clean-up project, is tentatively scheduled to begin in November. 
 
Dan, Genevieve, Peter and Brian reported that the Norwich section of the source-to-sea clean-up 
went well.  13 people, 4 boats and 2 trucks moved hundreds and hundreds of pounds of garbage 
from the Ompompanoosuc River to Ledyard bridge section of the Connecticut River to the 
transfer station on 3 October.  Coordination of efforts in 2010 with the King Arthur’s Flour clean-
up crew was discussed.  Also discussed was the possibility of involving the school kids and their 
parents in an earlier September clean-up in 2010. 
 
Commissioners approved the September minutes. 
 
Adjournment: 7:40 pm 
 
Minutes recorded by C. Layne 


